
Infrastructure and Transportation
Highway Planning and Design Branch
Environmental Services Section
1420—215 Garry Street, Winnipeg, MB R3C 3P3
T (204) 619-4359 F (204) 945-0593

October 23, 2013

Tracey Braun, M. Sc.
Director of Environmental Approvals Branch
Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship
Suite 160 — 123 Main Street
Winnipeg, MB R3C 1A5

SUBJECT: Environment Act Proposal — Proposed Relocation of a Section of PTH 39 from 6.0
km West of PR 596 to 10.0 km East of PR 596

Dear Ms. Braun,

Attached is the Environment Act Proposal for the proposed relocation of a section of Provincial
Trunk Highway (PTH) 39, from 6.0 km West of Provincial Road (PR) 596 to 10.0 km East of PR 596
in the vicinity of Wekusko.

As required, we have attached four (4) hard (paper) copies and I electronic copy (CD) of the
Proposal.

The $5000 Class 2 Development Fee will be submitted via Interdepartmental Fund Transfer
procedures. Please send an Inter-business Area Journal Entry with details to Joy Evans, MIT
Regional Financial Officer. You may contact Ms. Evans at (204) 677-6706 or through email at
Joy.Evans@pov.mb.ca.

MIT would greatly appreciate if Manitoba Conservation could process this Proposal as soon as
possible to enable us to start construction during the upcoming winter season.

Should you require additional information to facilitate the review of this Proposal, please don’t
hesitate to contact me at (204) 619-4359 or at Rvan.Coulterqov.mb.ca.

Sincerel

Ryan Coulter, M. Sc., P. Eng.
Manager of Environmental Services

CC: Mike Foth, MIT
Vanessa Nedd, MIT
Stephen Olynick, MIT
Joy Evans, MIT

Kanilo


